





THE DRIFI- . _ BY TOM HENDERSON

oard of Directors activity: At the board meeting on March 18, I was elected chapter president. Thank you for the op-
portunity. | hope that I can find ways to improve our organization and the work that we do. Suggestions are welcome at
tomhenderson136@comcast.net. New board members are John Kaplan, Bob Trevis, and Greg Olson, who were elected by
members at the March 6th chapter meeting.

After three years, Kyle Amundson has stepped down from the presidency. During his tenure, the chapter has received some very im-

pressive awards including the Silver Trout Award from TU National. We have completed some major stream work along with smaller
river clean-ups (Sarah Sanford’s Rush River CleanUp, and Trimbelle River tire removal). The chapter has begun using annual budgets
to better plan and control spending, and developed a strategic plan. In some ways we are becoming a more professional organization.

Hans Jung was elected vice president. Gary Horvath and Allison Jacobs were re-elected treasurer and secretary, respectively. I believe
that we have a strong team for the coming year.

The restoration project on the Trimbelle above Beldenville is on schedule. Many tons of rock have been delivered. The next volunteer
work will be needed approximately in mid-summer, to build lunker structures and then mulching and seeding. Stay tuned.

Tree cutting is virtually complete along Parker Creek just below Cty Rd ], but there is still plenty of need for volunteers to pile brush
and limbs. This one is not a large restoration project, but elimination of invasives, such as box elder, is important for the mainte-
nance of the entire stream.

Letters are being mailed for the Hap Lutter Spring Appeal. This appeal and the auction at our banquet are the primary internal ways
to fund the chapter, so both are important.

Deadhne Articles for the next issue of RipRap are due in mid-April. The May issue is the last before the summer break. If you ever

v scripts to both scott@yes-tech.com and kiaptuwish@hotmail.com. Send them as a word
avcument attached to an e-matl, with the subject “RipRap article.” If you want to include photos, please send them as attachments,
as well.

Rumors have it that fishing has been GREAT on the Kinni. Last weekend there was a significant hatch of midges. I heard of some-
one who had good luck with a larger dry fly; maybe the trout wanted something different from all the small stuff. One combination
that worked was a size 20 midge below a Smoke Jumper. There were even reports of larger fish than what are typical in the upper
Kinni.

April 3 meeting: fly tying. May meeting: Marty Engel, DNR fish biologist.

WHAT ARE WE?

ly shop conversation occasionally turns to the nature of Trout Unlimited: are we a fishing club, or a conservation organiza-

tion? I believe we are both.

Our mission is to preserve, restore, and reconnect cold water fisheries. Our members are mostly fishermen (and increasingly
fisherwomen) who go to meetings and talk about fishing (fishaholics?) That sounds like a fishing club.

I attend a meeting on Wednesday so I can catch more fish on Saturday. I listen to a speaker and eavesdrop on a conversation hoping
to learn of a special hole or a more effective fly or technique. If I catch more fish or bigger fish on Saturday,
that is as close as it gets to instant gratification. Great fishing club; I'll pay my dues again.

Lt what about the long run? I want better fishing next year, and for many future years, and for my granddaughters. Will there still
be good water? Can we maintain the quality we have? Or make it better? That’s where conservation comes in. When there’s project

work to do, I'll grab a shovel and pay my dues again.







